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Club Officers 

 President Larry Hanson 
         Phone:  715-837-1578 
         Email:  larrymodelt@gmail.com 
 Vice-President Denny Mickesh 
        Phone:  715-723-9719 
        Email:  mic2d@aol.com 
 Secretary George Utphal 
        Phone:  715-271-6564 
        Email:  gutphall@yahoo.com 
 Treasurer Linda Hanson 
        Phone:  715-837-1578 
        Email:  ljhquilter@gmail.com 

Newsletter Info 

Send newsletter items to Pauline Spiegel 
by email:  
terrifictclub@gmail.com   or U.S. mail:   

16874 210th Street, Jim Falls, WI  
54748 
 Home Phone:   
      715-382-4350 

 Cell Phone:      
       715-404-5774 

Newsletter of  the T-Rific T’s Club of  West Central Wisconsin 

Bring your vintage car and join the T-rific T Club  
at their usual designated corner. 

 

IMPORTANT:  If participating, plan on arriving at 7 a.m.  
or contact  Denny Mickesh so he can save a spot. 

 

Short club meeting on Sunday at 1 p.m. 

Inside This Issue: 
 
 Technical Support Team 

Information 

 T’rific T Club April Meeting 
Minutes and Pictures 

 June Club Event - Munson 
Bridge Winery 

 Member Spotlight - Larry 
Hanson 

 Area Car Shows and Events 

 Club Bulletin Board 

 Blast from the Past - Model 
T Article by Gordy Gee  

 



One purpose of the T-Rific T’s 

is to get more Model T’s re-

stored and on the road. To help 

with this goal, members were 

asked to volunteer in their area 

of expertise so that when a fel-

low member needs help, he/she 

knows who to call: 

 Bill Glass:  715-723-7202 or 

715-210-5530 

 Del Hanson:  715-234-7308 or 

715-205-9024 

 Dan Doughty:  715-835-0685 

 Larry Hanson:  715-837-1578 

 Brian Tourville:  715-664-8830 

 Ernie Loga:  715-832-7302 

 Denny Mickesh (electrical):  

715-723-9719 

 Stephanie Culver (fuel or 

ignition):  715-822-4015 

 Bob Baker (body work):  715

-834-2158 
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Club Meeting Minutes - April 22, 2018, Mike Webb’s Warehouse 

Larry Hanson called the T-Rific T Spring Fling meeting to order. Linda Hanson gave a treasur-
er's report showing current balance of $1830.91.  Pauline received a hand in appreciation of the 
newsletter all members enjoy receiving.  She asked for a volunteer for the spotlight section for 
the upcoming July issue.  Larry Hanson was drafted.  Mike Webb has a T-Rific T website set up 
on Go-Daddy but would like someone 
to maintain it.  Cindy Yardley volun-
teered to tackle this job.  A nominating 
committee consisting of Denny 
Mickesh, Brian Tourville, and Stephanie 
Culver will be seeking candidates for 
president, treasurer, and possibly sec-
retary in preparation for voting at the fall 
meeting.  The Red Cedar Classic Auto 
Club car show and swap meet previ-
ously held in Colfax has changed loca-
tion this year to the Dunn County Rec 
Park in Menomonie on Sunday, May 
20, 2018. Pauline invited our club to 
join their model A club in a tour to Munson Bridge Winery near Withee on Father's Day, June 17, 
2018.  It was thought this tour might conflict with the car show and swap meet at Farmington, 
MN, but I show the Farmington date is June 10, 2018, so it would be possible to attend both 
events.  August 5 is the date of the Indianhead Car Show at the Chippewa County Fairgrounds. 
Look for more information in the next newsletter. Mike provided a delicious lunch and several 
members brought side dishes to go with the meal. 



On a hot Sunday, June 17, 2018, three vintage cars and their T-rific T Club drivers met up at Jim Falls and 

ventured to Withee, Wisconsin, to team up with the Chippewa Valley Model A Club to participate in the sec-

ond annual Father’s Day Car Show at Munson Bridge Winery - Larry and Linda Hanson, John and Pauline 

Spiegel, and Bob Baker. The Hanson vehicle experienced some issues along the way that required a few stops 

but eventually made it there. Club members Cindy and Marv Yardley, along with George Utphall and girl-

friend Jean also attended. Munson Bridge owners Tom and Sheri Rohland provided a delicious lunch. The rhu-

bard dessert was especially fabulous and Sheri shared the recipe with us. Thunderstorms were predicted for 

late afternoon/early evening so Larry and Linda headed back home to Dallas early but got caught in them.The 

car ran great though and we were glad to learn that they arrived home safe and sound but VERY wet!! 

THANKS Larry and Linda so much for making the LONG and challenging trip - very appreciated. 
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T-RIFIC T CLUB EVENT 

Rhubarb Pudding Cake 
2 cups chopped rhubarb 

1 3/4 cups sugar, divided 

3 tbsp soft butter 

1 cup flour 

1 tsp baking powder 

1/4 tsp salt 

1/2 tsp vanilla extract 

1/2 tsp almond extract 

1/2 cup milk 

1 tbsp cornstarch 
2/3 cup boiling water 

 Please rhubarb in bottom of 8 or 9 

inch square pan.  

 Mix 3/4 cup sugar, butter, flour, bak-

ing powder, salt, extracts, and milk 

together (add a little more milk if too 

thick to pour). Pour over rhubarb. 

 Mix remaining sugar and cornstarch; 

sprinkle over mixture in pan. Pour 

boiling water over the top. 

 Bake at 375 for 45 minutes. (Bake 10 

minutes longer if gluten-free flour.) 

 The sugar topping creates a glaze on 

the top of the cake as well as creating 

the pudding at the bottom. Serve 

warm with ice cream or let it cool, 

slice, and invert on a platter to show 

off the pudding. 

 



I was raised on a dairy farm in northwest Wisconsin, 

not far from where I live now.  I was the oldest of sev-

en children.  My brother is 1-1/2 years younger and 

what mischief one didn’t think up, the other did.  My 

father enjoyed telling us about times he and his friends 

had with model T’s and model A’s.  I have liked T’s 

almost since I can remember. 
 

My brother and I picked every stone pile clean of T 

parts within walking distance.  As we dragged things 

home and asked dad, “Is this Model T?”,  he would say, 

“Yeah,” or “Model A” or “No, that’s for a grain bind-

er.”    We built a couple of garden tractors, narrowing 

the rear end and front end and using pump jack gears 

for gear reduction, no guards or shields on anything. 
 

When I was 12, I worked for our neighbor who had a 

small farm and cabinet shop.  His name was Edvin 

Ruse.  Out in the cow yard sat a 1926 (dad said) model 

T pickup.  The cows grazed around it.  That was the 

first time I fell in love.  I asked if I could buy the model 

T.  He said, “Yeah, if you work a couple of hours for 

free.”  I said YESS!!!  I took it home and put it in the 

shed.   
 

Two years went by and school and girls (one in particu-

lar) got the upper hand.  My brother and I bought a ’38 

Ford coupe that would make a great race car.  Another 

two years went by welding in roll bars and other modi-

fications.  At 16, I could race with parental permission 

so Saturday night was spent in Rice Lake and Sunday 

afternoon in Eau Claire if we hadn’t wrecked it yet.  

Friday night was for my favorite girl (who is still my 

favorite girl, by the way).  After high school and the 

end of race season in September of 1963, I joined the 

navy for four years.   
 

After service, we moved to Minneapolis and I worked 

in machine shops and bought a house with a big garage.  

My little pickup could finally come home.  But, the 

garage wasn’t really that big so we built on another 24 

x 24 feet.  Now I needed a mill and lathe!  This is now 

1971 and I made Babbitt jigs and a line boring fixture 

and poured the mains and rod bearings.  Progress!   
 

Then along came some guys with more money than 

sense who asked me to build race engines for grass 

drag snowmobiles.  That and boring and sleeving 

snowmobile and Harley Davidson cylinders used up the 

next seven years.  
 

In 1979 my folks were ready to retire and we had the 

bright idea to go dairy farming.  Poor little pickup, I 

haven’t forgotten you.  In 1997 a couple from another 

state agreed to buy our farm and they had cash so we 

willingly went out of business.   
 

We built a new home on 40 acres that we kept and got 

jobs.  I finally got back to that little pickup.  It was pretty 

rusty, especially the box.  I removed every rivet, welded 

in new metal where needed and riveted it back together.  

That favorite girl I mentioned earlier held the bucking bar 

perfectly.  I finished our little green pickup in 2003.   
 

If we had 100 old cars, this would be our favorite. Even 

though I put it on the back burner so many times, I think 

it forgives me because it has really treated us well.   
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CLUB MEMBER SPOTLIGHT:  LARRY HANSON 
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1975 - Shiny New Babbitt 

1975 - Different Stages on the Engine 

Rusty Parts and Repair 

Working on Upholstery 



AREA CAR SHOWS and EVENTS: 

PAGE 6 VOLUME 3, ISSUE 3 

CLUB BULLETIN BOARD 

T-Rific T Club Website News 

Thanks to many hours of hard work by club member 

Cindy Yardley, our club has a website!! 

https://t-rificts.com 

It is still somewhat under construction -  

More pictures and upcoming events to be added. 

Please email wesbite items to Cindy: 

cindylou5700@yahoo.com 

(She is also working on a Facebook Page!) 

 

T-Rific T's T-Shirt Inventory 
 

(Most recent Style) 

2 Larges - $18 each 

3 X-Larges - $18 each 
 

(Older Style) 

1 X-Large - donation 
 

These will be available at the Indianhead Car Show 

Or contact Linda at 715-837-1578 
 

Help Needed by a Club Member 
Norval Beyrer from Colfax is asking if a club  

member could put a new ring gear in his Model T. 

Please contact him at 715-658-1420 
 

 

 

 July 12 - 14:  46th annual Iola swap meet and car 

show 

 July 21:  Main Street Car Show – Downtown 

Chippewa Falls 5 – 9 p.m. 

 July 22:  Beldenville Old Car Show - Ellsworth 

 August 5:  Indianhead Car Show - Chippewa 

Falls Fairgrounds (see front page) 

 August 11:  Pure Water Days Parade - Chippewa 

Falls, 1 p.m. 

 August 11:  Main Street Car Show - Downtown 

Chippewa Falls 2 - 6 p.m. 

 August 11:  Pioneer Village Classic Car Show - 

Barron 8 a.m. - 3 p.m. 

 August 26:  Festival in the Pines Car Show - Eau 

Claire, 9 a.m. 

 September 1:  Sturgeon Fest Car Show - Jim Falls 

- 9 a.m.  

 September 2:  Sturgeon Fest 

Parade - Jim Falls, Lineup by 

11:30 a.m. (Parade starts at 

noon) 

 Sept. 9 - Lake Holcombe Car 

Show - 9 a.m. - 2:30 p.m. - $5.00 registration fee 

 September 28 - 30:  Jefferson Fall Swap Meet 

New Way to Check Under Carriage 



A BLAST FROM THE PAST - THE DIXSTON POWER MILL ATTACHMENT  

             FOR USE ON A MODEL T FORD OR JUST A BETTER WAY?  by Gordon J. Gee 
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A BLAST FROM THE PAST Continued - Big THANKS for sharing, Gordy!! 


